
 

 

Issue 75 

Our town 

B u s i n es s  N ame 

Dear Clinton Friends, 

I am pleased to  an-
nounce that the Town 
has an additional 35 
municipal parking 

spaces located at the Clinton Fire De-
partment. I am grateful to the Fire De-
partment and Clinton employees for 
working quickly to open the lot in time 
for holiday shopping. 

Once again I ask you to support your 
local merchants.  Several new stores 
have opened that will help you meet 
your shopping needs.  Difficult eco-
nomic times have the greatest impact 
on independent businesses.  Remember 
that our Town would not be the same 
without them.  Our local purchases are 
an investment in Clinton, the place we 
love to live. 

The election is over and we enter into a 
new era.  Congratulations to our new-
est Councilman, Marty Pendergast.  I 
will work with Marty toward a smooth 
transition.  Congratulations as well to 
Councilwoman Maria Valenta and 
Councilman Rich Duffy, who will con-
tinue their work with us for another 
three years. 

I offer my sincere thanks to Council-
man Rob Ragozine who decided not to 
run for re-election after serving three 
accomplished  years in Clinton.  His 
hard work and expertise will be 
missed. 

I wish all of you a safe, healthy and 
happy holiday season. 

Mayor Christine Schaumburg 

December  2008 

From the Mayor’s Desk. . .        Christine Schaumburg   
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FREE RABIES CLINIC  

For Dogs & Cats   
Sponsored by The Town of Clinton & Clinton Township  

Saturday, January 17, 2009   
8 to 11 AM Municipal Garage 43 Leigh Street, Clinton 

(All dogs must be on a leash and all cats must be in a carrier) 
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Now that we are into the winter 
months, think Spring. The seasons 
may change, but code enforcement 
does not take time off nor do code 
violations. Different seasons, economic 
conditions, and social levels are all 
factors in the increasing number of 
code violations that I have discovered 
throughout our Town. You would be 
amazed at the varying levels of code 
issues that have recently been 
discovered. Now is a time to again 
reinforce the fact that code compliance 
at all levels is paramount to our Town: 
remaining at a level of safety that 
everyone can enjoy. The following 
matters are just some concerns that I 
have or have seen throughout my 
inspections. 

SIGN ORDINANCE 

There are specific “zones” within the 
Town that have different 
requirements. Each property within 
the specific zone is subject to the sign 
ordinance regulations for that zone as 
well as the regulations that affect ALL 
signs. I am dealing with several issues 
that I have received complaints about 
which could easily be resolved if the 
information about the violation is 
known. 

One such matter is any illuminated 
sign operating after 11:00 PM. The 
sign ordinance prohibits this. The only 
exception is when a business is OPEN 
after 11:00 PM in which case the sign 
illumination needs to cease within ½ 
hour after closing. This requirement 
may require some electrical 
modifications such as installing 
timers. If this is the case, a 
construction permit would be needed 
from the Construction Department. 
Also remember to correct the timers 
due to the recent time change. 

Another concern is Neon, LED and 
flashing type signs. Section 88-64.B.4
(b) & (c) prohibit these types of signs. 
The exception is the “OPEN” neon or 
LED sign in a C-3 or C-4 zone. C-3 is 
from the intersection of Lingert Ave & 
Route 173 east along Route 173 down 
to the Shell Gas Station. C-4 is from 

the edge of Town by the STS building 
west along Route 173/Old Highway 22 
to New Street by the Clinton Fire 
Department. If your structure is not 
in these areas, neon or LED type 
“OPEN” signs are prohibited. 

HOUSING REGULATIONS 

There are several portions of the 
Town Code that come into play 
regarding housing in the Town of 
Clinton. Housing inspections have 
become one of the most challenging 
yet most interesting inspections to say 
the least. Our homes are the places 
that we typically consider to be a safe 
haven and the place where one can 
feel comfortable and secure. Yet, time 
and time again I receive complaints 
from renters about the condition of 
the unit they reside in. Most of the 
complaints are justified. I am 
commissioned to act on these 
complaints to determine if there are 
violations or not. Because of the 
potential consequence on an occupant, 
I take housing inspections and 
complaints very seriously. Any 
housing code violation found must be 
dealt with in the appropriate manner. 
Also be aware that typically a housing 
type violation will also involve other 
agencies that must be contacted. The 
Town Code is designed to protect 
occupants of housing units from 
unsafe, unsanitary and unhealthy 
conditions. The Town is not in the 
business of landlord/tenant disputes. I 
will address any legitimate housing 
complaint that can be substantiated 
by the complainant. This might 
include investigations and research. If 
a violation is found during such 
action, notices will need to be issued 
and abatement is expected within the 
allotted time frame. Already, I have 
discovered various occupancies in the 
Town that are illegal and unsafe. 

ZONING REGULATIONS 

Another regulation that I enforce is 
the zoning regulations. I do not grant 
any approvals but simply enforce 
what the regulations state. This 
regulation is section 88 of the Town 

Code and is supported by the State 
Land Use Laws. There are various 
sections and items within this section 
of the Town Code that are dealt with 
by various agencies within the Town. 
For example, a developer may apply 
to the Planning Board for a purposed 
development of some sort. The 
Planning Board will review the 
application for compliance to the 
Town Land Use Code. Any requested 
variance to that code is dealt with 
and a resolution may be granted. 
This resolution is in writing and 
must be adhered to by the developer 
and more importantly by any future 
property owner. Any stipulations put 
into the resolution must be adhered 
to for the life of the development 
unless otherwise stated within the 
resolution. For example, if a 
developer agreed to put certain trees 
or shrubs along a public walkway, 
any property owner is subject to 
compliance with this agreement. 

There are some properties in the 
Town where the approved resolution 
is not in compliance. These owners 
will be notified in writing and given 
an opportunity to correct the 
violation. Please be aware that I am 
not permitted to deviate from the 
approved resolution. If a deviation is 
to be requested, it must be brought 
back to the original approving agency 
for review and appropriate action. 

In closing, I write this article in an 
effort to educate the public regarding 
the process and procedure regarding 
code compliance. It is not my 
intention to create violations or 
penalize folks, but to promote code 
compliance through education and 
knowledge. The regulations permit 
me to issue violations, penalties or 
summonses. However, this is done 
only as a result of someone failing to 
abate a violation in a timely fashion 
after being asked to do so.  

Please contact me at 908-735-2275 if 
you need clarification on code 
enforcement issues. I would be happy 
to assist you in any way that I can. 
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Dept. of Public Works by Robert Cutter 
Leaf Collection:  

The leaf collection has begun 
and will continue through 
mid December. There will be 
multiple trips through all neighbor-
hoods in Town so please be patient. We 
are also asking that neighbors be cog-
nizant of others and, if possible, cover 
leaves with a tarp so that leaves don’t 
blow on other properties. Do not place 
leaves near the storm drains. 

Brush/Yard Debris: 

THERE IS NO BRUSH PICKUP AT 

“Capital Improvements Project 

Update 

1. Clinton Knolls Water Main Re-
placement Phase II– Complete. 

2. Knolls Area Milling & Overlay 
Phase II— In progress. 

3. Clinton Mills Dike and Dam Pro-
ject - Design Phase - in progress. 

Recycling Program  

I would like to thank and encourage 
everyone to continue  your TRE-

MENDOUS recycling efforts.  

THIS TIME. Brush will start again 
in Mid-December after the leaves are  
gone. Yard debris can be placed in 
black plastic bags for pick up. 

Trash Receptacles: 

Please take all necessary steps to 
keep your trash dry. Rain water adds 
additional weight to your trash. Less 
weight keeps the disposal costs 
down. When placing unusual items 
in your trash for disposal, please 
read the product labels for any spe-
cific disposal procedures. 

Board of Recreation by Dan Shea 
We have had great success 
this season in our Recrea-
tion & Parks programs and 
are planning on adding 
some new fun activities to 

spice up the next season. 

First, we want to thank the organizers 
of the Town Picnic; they did a splen-
did job. It was held on a beautiful day 
in October due to a rain date change. 
It was full of fun for the kids and par-
ents and ended with a bang as the 
fireworks showered overhead. 

Secondly, our summer recreation pro-
gram was enjoyed by over 325 chil-
dren this summer, with daily games, 
trips and activities. Thank you Tiffany 
and staff. 

Third, our tennis program turned out 
some real stars and was a great learn-

ing experience for the kids. Thanks 
Don and Staff. 

Fourth, our scoreboard has been in-
stalled at Gebhardt field. This along 
with our DPW employee’s efforts in 
sprucing up the ballpark are im-
provements that our local ball teams 
should enjoy next season. The score-
board is in keeping with our vintage 
look. That said, we are also looking 
at some major improvements to the 
grandstands and we have received 
some new proposals for future con-
siderations. 

Now for some new things we have 
planned for the New Year. With the 
winter months coming, we wanted to 
make sure you had an activity that 
will keep you engaged with all of 
your neighbors and its a Brrrr... Bril-

liant one from yester year, thanks to 
our townsfolk Frank Hooper and Sean 
Rogan. A WINTER FESTIVAL on 
January 17th from 6pm to 9pm at 
Hunts Mill Park is planned. We will 
be retiring all the old Christmas trees 
that the DPW will collect from your 
homes at a community Bonfire. This 
toasty event is a great way to ring in 
the new year once again. There will be 
horse & carriage rides at the park 
with beautiful Clydesdale horses. Lets 
hope for some snow to add to the scen-
ery. Also music, hot chocolate and 
cookies will be on hand to help sustain 
you in the winter wonderland. We 
hope you and your family can make it 
to this winter spectacle. 

Happy Holidays from the Recreation 
Commissioners 

Clinton Seniors by Sue Huntley 

The Division of Senior Services meets 
monthly with Senior Municipal Coor-
dinators to alert the Hunterdon Sen-
ior community of activities, programs 
and service available locally.  Two 
such programs may be of interest. 

The first is Low Income Home Energy 
assistance programs. Guidelines and 
applications are available on-line at 
www.co.hunterdon.nj.us/seniors.htm 
or by calling Pia-Rey Doklan, Division 
Senior Services Field Representative 

at 908-788-1361.  There are three 
heating resource programs at present 
with differing requirements and bene-
fits. 

The second program is Hunterdon 
Helpline which offers telephone assur-
ance calls for seniors.  These calls are 
made at scheduled times.  The recipi-
ent determines what is talked about 
such as a reminder to take medica-
tions at certain times of day or to be 
sure everything is okay.  The Helpline 
is always in need of volunteers to 

make calls.  Information is available 
by calling 1-800-272-4630 or 211. 

Our monthly meetings are presently 
under the leadership of Fred Kees-
ing, who heads a very active Clinton 
Township seniors group.  Meetings 
are held the second Wednesday at 
10:00 am at the Annandale Reformed 
Church.  Clinton Town seniors are 
encouraged to participate. Especially 
noteworthy are the variety and num-
ber of day trips, reasonably priced.  
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. WINTER OVERNIGHT 

ON-STREET PARKING 

To facilitate snow plowing 
and snow removal by our 

Public Works department, 
Ordinance 135-24 prohibits overnight 
parking on ALL public streets in 
Town from November 15 to April 1 
every year. The hours of prohibited 
parking on Main St. and East Main 
St. are from 11pm and 6am, and be-
tween 2am and 6am for ALL other 
streets in Town. 

If you have overnight guests, other 
special parking needs or your vehicle 
is disabled please contact the police 
department IMMEDIATELY and 
PRIOR to the hours of restriction so 
that we may try to accommodate your 
needs. 

WINTER OVERNIGHT OFF-

STREET PUBLIC PARKING 

Overnight OFF-STREET parking is 
permitted in the Water Street Lot, the 
Lower Center Street Lot, Municipal 
Building Lot and in authorized spaces 
in the Firehouse Parking Lot. Please 
remember however that the Water 
Street, Municipal Building and Fire-
house Parking Lots are 24 hour lots 
and your vehicle must be moved after 
each 24 hour period to facilitate snow 
removal. If you have any questions 
please ask a police officer regarding 
parking in these lots. 

SNOW REMOVAL FROM SIDE-

WALKS 

So that our school children and other 
pedestrians can find safe passage on 
our sidewalks, Ordinance 115-1 re-
quires that the owner or tenant of 
property abutting or adjacent to a 
sidewalk must remove all snow and 
ice from that sidewalk or public right-
of-way within 12 hours of daylight 
from the time that the snow or frozen 
precipitation ceased to fall or accumu-
late. 

Here are some tips about snow/ice 
removal: 

1. It’s much easier to remove the 
snow/ice IMMEDIATELY after it 
ceases to fall than it is after it melts 
and then re-freezes.  

 Police Department  by Chief R. Brett Matheis 

2. Don't count on the snow or ice 
melting and disappearing by itself 
within 12 hours of daylight after it 
ceased to fall (see lesson #1 above). 

3. It is illegal to deposit snow or ice 
from your sidewalk or driveway onto 
the street AFTER the street has been 
plowed. You WILL be reported by the 
Public Works Department and you 
WILL receive a summons if you are 
caught doing this. 

4. There are many seniors in Town 
who find it difficult if not impossible 
to shovel their sidewalks and drive-
ways, so help a neighbor who may 
need it. This is also a great opportu-
nity for teenage entrepreneurs to 
make some extra spending money. If 
you would like to be contacted to help 
someone in need of shoveling assis-
tance please contact the Clerk's Offi-
cer at the municipal building. 

CHRISTMAS PARADE 

On Friday December 5th at 7pm; 
Clinton will again host our famous 
Christmas Parade.  Here are some 
things that you should know and 
PLAN AHEAD to make this night 
fun and safe for everyone. 

1.   The Halstead Street Bridge will 
be closed to vehicular traffic, how-
ever pedestrian access will remain 
across the bridge. Your guests will be 
able to park on Halstead Street, at 
the Community Center and the 
County Library which are excellent 
places to park and walk into Town. 
Shuttle buses will also run regularly 
from the Community Church on 
Route 513 near Wal-Mart into Town. 

2.   There will be no parking on Main 
St., East Main St., Center St. and 
Leigh St. north of Route 173 from 
5pm parade day until its conclusion 
and all streets are reopened. Any 
vehicle parked on these streets after 
5pm is subject to be towed at the 
owner’s expense. 

3.   To avoid inevitable traffic conges-
tion and delays please let your guests 
know that it is best to arrive in Town 
as early as possible. I strongly sug-
gest unless it is absolutely necessary 
for them to drive into Town, that af-

ter 5:30pm they park as far from 
downtown as possible and take a lei-
surely stroll in. 

4.   Access to Center Street will be 
restricted and controlled by police 
from both ends beginning at 5pm. 
Every effort will be made to accommo-
date residents and your guests. After 
5:30pm all access to Center St. must 
be from the east (McDonald's end). 

5.   Individual vehicles will not be per-
mitted to make parade participant 
drop off's on Center St. after 6pm. Pa-
rade participants should be dropped 
off on perimeter streets such as Hal-
stead Street, Georges Place, Leigh St. 
or Route 173 and then walk to their 
starting position or floats on Center 
Street. 

6.   For safety reasons, based upon the 
volume of pedestrian traffic in the 
downtown area Main St., East Main 
St., Lower Center St. and Leigh St. 
are subject to closure at anytime after 
5:30pm. 

7.   Every year some residents and 
visitors try to reserve "their" seats on 
public sidewalks along the parade 
route, sometimes as early as the night 
before. Please remember that our 
streets and sidewalks are public prop-
erty. Tickets are not sold to the pa-
rade and there are no "reserved seats" 
unless it's on YOUR private property. 
Space on public sidewalks and right-
of-ways is on a first come basis only. 

8.   Please remember that this is a 
family parade with literally thousands 
of children and young adults in atten-
dance. NO ALCHOLIC BEVER-

AGES are permitted to be con-

sumed on public sidewalks or 

streets at anytime and there will 

be zero tolerance enforcement of 

this ordinance on parade night. 

9.   Above all, have any questions and/
or concerns you may have answered or 
addressed well in advance of parade 
night because during the event parade 
organizers, police officers, firemen, 
EMS personnel and other municipal 
officials will be very busy trying to 
bring you another enjoyable and safe 
holiday experience in Clinton.  



 

 

• to be part of a team 

• to test yourself 

• because of personal experience 
with the problem, illness, or cause 

 
You will probably have some special 
reasons of your own.  Whatever the 
motivation, make 2009 the year that 
you choose to actively impact those 
around you as a volunteer member of 
the Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad.   

The Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad 
is volunteer-run, utilizing a hybrid 
membership of volunteer and paid 
personnel.  This hybrid system en-
sures in-house staffing and some of 
the fastest response times in the 
county.  Unique in Hunterdon County, 
Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad has 
an ambulance crew in quarters, seven 
days a week.  The squad operates five 
ambulances, a rescue truck, a marine 
support vehicle, two boats, a com-
mand vehicle and a technical rescue 
services trailer.  As one of the busiest 
EMS/Rescue agencies in Hunterdon 
County, residents and visitors alike 
can rest assured that when the need 
arises, our patients benefit from the 
strengths of our organization; our peo-
ple, our leadership and our experi-
ence.  

Our phone number is 908-735-4012 or 
e-mail me cnewsome@clintonems.org. 

Each New Year brings 
all of us the hope and 
optimism associated 
with any new begin-
ning.  Historically, the 

New Year also finds many of us re-
solving to make changes to improve 
our lives.  Whether it is through life-
style and or behavior changes, or 
achieving specific goals, some of these 
resolutions fail to take hold as we set-
tle into old habits and behaviors.  
This year, try a new approach.  Re-
solve to make 2009 the year that you 
improve the situation of those around 
you.  

Keeping that in mind, the Clinton 
First Aid & Rescue Squad (CFARS) 
would like you to consider joining our 
ranks.  This year, why not positively 
impact your family, friends, neighbors 
and even complete strangers.  Choose 
to become involved in an organization 
that has been focused on helping oth-
ers for over 40 years.  CFARS believes 
that we can utilize a wide variety of 
people for various volunteer roles.  
Whether it is as an emergency medi-
cal technician, a rescue technician, or 
a non-riding member, we need YOU.  
The investment that you make will 
bring tremendous returns. 

Who, then, volunteers?  More impor-
tantly, why should YOU volunteer?  
People volunteer for a wide variety of 

Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad by Chad Newsome 
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reasons.  Some are uncomfortable 
with the notion that a volunteer 
"benefits" from doing volunteer work.  
Instead of considering volunteering 
as something that you do for other 
people, begin to think of it as an ex-
change.  This exchange is the reward 
that you get back from assisting oth-
ers in their time of need. 

Most people find themselves in need 
at some point in their lives.  Think 
about how much you receive when 
you give and consider why you want 
to volunteer.  You may have several 
different reasons.  Here are just a 
few of the many possible motivations 
identified by the volunteers at the 
squad: 

• to feel needed 

• to share a skill 

• to get to know a community 

• to gain leadership skills 

• satisfaction from accomplish-
ment 

• to donate your professional skills 
to make an impact 

• to learn something new 

• to help a friend or relative 

• to feel proud 

• to make new friends 

• to help someone 

• to do something different from 
your job 

• for fun 

• to feel good 

Historic Commission by Rosemarie Platt 

The historic Red Mill is known across 
the country as a photogenic symbol of 
early America's rural industry. The 
familiar red building can be found 
everywhere, including official New 
Jersey tourism posters, roadmaps 
and postcards. It is the most photo-
graphed spot in New Jersey and one 
of the top ten most photographed 
buildings in the U.S. 

The ca. 1810 Red Mill was originally 
built as a woolen mill. Over the next 
100 years, the Mill was used at dif-
ferent times to process grains, plas-

ter, talc and graphite. The Mill was 
also used to produce peach baskets, as 
well as to generate electricity and 
pump water for the Town. 

Each fall season the Red Mill Museum 
turns into the Haunted Mill. The 2008 
theme was Beyond the Shadows. Com-
plete with a Haunted Hayride and 
Terror Trail, patrons were delightfully 
terrorized by the actors dressed in 
professional costumes and stage 
makeup. Some of 2008 frightful sights 
included the Voodoo doctor, clowns, 
blood seeking zombies, and terrifying 

chain saws. Approximately 4,000 
patrons attended this year's event 
along with dozens of volunteers to 
help support this astonishing fund-
raising event for Red Mill Museum. 

It is gratifying to know that we can 
be involved in the preservation of 
this breathtaking landmark. With-
out preservation we would not have 
direction for our future. 

Interested in Haunting? No experi-
ence is necessary. Contact the Red 
Mill Museum at Hauntedmill.org. 



 

 

PAGE  6 OUR TOWN ISSUE 75 

Visit Clinton, NJ online at www.clintonnj.gov 

August 4, 2008  

Special Meeting 

~ Mayor Schaumburg announced 
Douglas Paul was appointed to Plan-
ning Board to fill Michelle Harrison’s 
vacancy. 
~ P.M. Construction was awarded 
Phase II Clinton Knolls Water Main 
Replacement contract. 

August 12, 2008  

~ Chief Matheis attended I-78 Pre-
construction Meeting July, 2008. The 
13-month paving project to begin 
September 2008 using rubberized 
material, promising at least a 5-
decibel noise reduction. All paving 
will take place at night. 
~ Adoption of Ordinance to enforce 
parks and playground’s hours of op-
eration from 6am until 10pm. 
~ Introduction of Ordinance to pro-
hibit smoking by minors in public 
places in the Town of Clinton 
~Introduction of Ordinance to pro-
hibit smoking in all parks, play-
grounds and park facilities. 
~ Introduction of Ordinance provid-
ing the prohibition of graffiti and the 
responsibility by property owners for 
its removal. 
~ Approved Special Event and Ban-
ner Application submitted by Clinton 
Guild to host 2nd Retro Music Fest on 
Sunday, October 5th as June event 
was very successful. 
~ Fire Dept responded to 21 calls in 
July. 
~ Motion made authorizing Mayor 
and Clerk to enter into agreement 
with State of NJ, and the issuance of 
a check for $15,800 for a deed of 
easement between the State of NJ, 
Dept. of Corrections, and Town of 
Clinton granting an easement to 
build and maintain a water storage 
tank on the premises. 

August 26, 2008 

~ Public hearing on Capital Ordi-
nance authorizing sewer utility im-
provements and appropriating the 
sum of $125,000. 

~ Public hearing of Bond Ordinance 
for Clinton Knolls appropriating 
$580,000 and authorizing the issuance 
of $430,000 bonds or notes to finance 
the cost thereof. 
~ Adopted Ordinance amending the 
land use code of the Town—Carbonate 
Rock. 
~ Notification was received from DOT 
that Route 78 paving to begin Septem-
ber 2nd. 
~ Bob Cutter reported an amazing 
savings for solid waste. Averages up 
substantially from last year. 
~ Councilwoman Valenta presented a 
Proclamation to the Rescue Squad for 
their 40th Anniversary! 
~ Councilman Shea announced the 
Clinton Town Picnic is scheduled for 
September 6th. 

September 9, 2008 

~ Mayor Schaumburg announced the 
improved Town recycling program 
earned a Recycling Tonnage Grant 
check for $1225.58 thanks to Bob Cut-
ter. 
~ Adopted Ordinances to establish 
hours of operation for Town parks and 
playgrounds, to prohibit smoking by 
minors in any public place in Clinton 
Town, and the prohibition of smoking 
in all parks and park facilities in the 
Town of Clinton—adults at ballgames 
and Town functions can smoke in des-
ignated areas; and the prohibition of 
graffiti and its removal by property 
owners. 
~ Councilman Pender announced the 
Emergency Services Foundation is 
hosting Casino Night October 10th.  

September 23, 2008 

~ Ben Sniecinski was appointed to the 
Board of Adjustment. 
~ A resolution was made to award the 
Clinton Knolls Phase II paving con-
tract to Z Brothers Concrete. 
~ Accepted, with regrets, resignations 
of Tom and Sue Whiteley from their 
positions of Deputy Emergency Mgmt 
and Shade tree Commission respec-
tively. 
~ A motion was made to hire Jerry 

Vogel for the Public Works position. 

October 14, 2008 

~ Mayor Schaumburg introduced Clin-
ton Fire Department Chief, Scott Win-
termute who replaces Tom Whiteley 
as Deputy Emergency Management 
Coordinator. 
~ Adopted Resolution supporting 
County Referendum on the November 
4th, 2008 ballot to renew the Hunter-
don County Open Space Recreation, 
Farmland and Historic Preservation 
Trust Fund. 
~ Approved application for Clinton 
Guild 22nd Annual Christmas Parade 
to be held Friday, December 5, 2008. 
~ Mayor Schaumburg read a letter of 
thanks from Supt. John Alfieri to the 
Public Works for their assistance with 
repairs to the school’s sewer lines. 
~ Recycling up 35 tons over last year. 
~ Casino Night October 10th was huge 
success for the Emergency Services 
Foundation. 
~ Councilman Ragozine reported the 
Gebhardt Field scoreboard has been 
installed and close to completion. 
~ Councilwoman Valenta reported the 
Clinton Rescue Squad seeking dona-
tions of clean or new stuffed animals 
to aid in comforting children during 
their rescue services—donations can 
be left at the Squad building. Also the 
Clinton Rescue Squad offers classes 
for both human and pet CPR—contact 
the Squad for more info. 
~ Councilwoman Insel stated the 
Smart Growth Committee  is awaiting 
response to their grant applications. 
~ Councilman Shea reported the Com-
pletion of Knolls project should be 
close to October 31st as planned. 
~ Clinton Guild’s “British Invasion 
Music Fest” on October 5th very suc-
cessful and well-organized. 
~ The Mayor, Chief Matheis and Ad-
ministrator Cutter met with D.O.T. 
officials to discuss lingering Exit 15 
concerns, particularly for drivers go-
ing eastbound from the Knolls area 
and making a left through that inter-
section. The D.O.T. is working with 
their engineers to address the left 
turn and light timing problems. 

Council Highlights by Susan Komorowski 
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Around the Town by Danielle Badiali 
Friday, December 5: 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARADE: 
 7pm to 9pm 

come and see your favorite floats!!! 

Thursday, December 11: 

CANDLELIGHT NIGHT. 
Luminaries line the streets, 

carriage rides & late-night shopping. 

Shops serve holiday refreshments. 
Downtown Clinton. 6pm to 9pm 

Sunday, December 14: 

SANTA on Main Street. 
Free event 1pm to 3pm 
in Downtown Clinton 

Saturday, January 17 

Free rabies clinic at the  
Town of Clinton Municipal Barn 

8:00am to 11:00am 
 

Saturday, January 17 

THE CLINTON TOWN YULETIDE BONFIRE 

WINTER FESTIVAL @ Hunts Mill Park 
Horse & Carriage Rides, live music,  

and refreshments 

6:00pm to 9:00pm 
(Rain Date Jan 24) 

 
Running through February 1 and March 29: 

The Following Exhibits are at the 
Hunterdon Art Museum 

Tuesdays through Sundays 11 to 5 

Material Color: Mary Birmingham, Curator 
Walter Chandoha 1940s New York: 

 Black and White Photography 

Amy Wilson: “There are always such beautiful things …” 

Chotsani Elaine Dean: Clay Quilts/Post-Emancipation 

Check out The Clinton Book Shop 
 for Holiday Book Signings! 
www.clintonbookshop.com 

 

* * * NO PARKING * * *  

On any street in the Town between the 

hours of 2am & 6am except Main St. & East 

Main St. where the hours are 11pm to 6am 

from November 15th to April 1st. 

Are you interested in receiving notification of 
Council and Board agendas and meeting minutes? 

Want to know what is going on in the Town of 
Clinton more quickly? Register for  
automatic notification at 

http://www.clintonnj.gov/register_web_news.html.  
It’s free!!! 

 

 

 

Saturday, March 14, 2009        9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

Route 12 County Garage 

Hunterdon County Complex 

Flemington, NJ  08822 

Any questions, call 908-788-1110 between the hours of 8:00 am and 4:30 pm 

Snow Shovelers Wanted 

Every winter Clinton seniors and citizens with health problems call needing someone  
to clear away the snow that they are physically unable to shovel themselves.   

We would like to compile a list of names to give to these residents. 
 If you or maybe your son or daughter would like to get on this list, 

 please call the Clerk’s office at 908-735-8616. 
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For information regarding placing articles in this newsletter, contact 
Nancy Burgess (908-735-2265)  

Calendar of Town Committee Meetings at Municipal Bldg. 

ASSESSOR — 9:00 AM to 12:00 Noon  Every Thursday 

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month (as needed) 

BOARD OF RECREATION — 7:30 PM  Third Thursday of each month 

COUNCIL MEETING — 7:30 PM Second and Fourth Tuesday of each month 

EMERGENCY SERVICES FOUNDATION — 7:00 PM Third Wednesday of each month 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month 

HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM  Third Wednesday of each month 

PLANNING BOARD — 7:30 PM  First Tuesday of each month 

SHADE TREE COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Third Monday of each month 

SIGN COMMITTEE—7:30 PM  Second Monday of each month 

SMART GROWTH COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM Second Thursday of each month 

Located at 47 Leigh Street (Renovated Building):   

       BUILDING INSPECTOR — 7:00 to 8:00 PM  Every Wednesday; 9:00 AM to 12 Noon Thursdays 

      TAXES, FINANCE, CONSTRUCTION, PERMIT OFFICES 


